
Oakland, MD   April 1, 2024 

  

Present at the Public Hearing of the Mayor and Town Council of Oakland held at 5:30 PM were 
the following: 

 
Andrew Sauder  Mayor 
Jay Moyer   Council President 
Fred Gregg 
Scott Lohr 
Terry Helbig 
Tonya Helbig 
Dave Beard 
 
Also present were the Town Clerk, Cindy Coddington, Randy Bittinger, Chief Sanders, Trevor 
King, Michael Belvia, Chrissy Marucci, Adrienne Sauder, Rachel Precht, Mikal McCartney, Anna 
and Denny Skewers, Audrey Kennedy, Emily Lohr, Bruce Lohr, Patricia Mullinix, Trent Lohr, 
Matthew Lamp and Pat Hudnall. 

 
A Public Hearing was held for the introduction of Ordinance 2024-01 regarding the FY25 Budget 
for the Town of Oakland.  Jay Moyer read the ordinance being proposal to the attendees.  The 
mayor asked if the vote could wait until the May 2024 meeting thus giving all a chance to review 
before deciding.  Chrissy Marucci asked how she and others could review the actual budget to 
which she was given a several options to view along with the budget being placed on the town’s 
website.  She then asked if money was put aside for infrastructure.  Jay Moyer addressed her 
concerns with mention of several infrastructure projects currently in process. 

A motion to close the public hearing was made by Dave Beard at approximately 5:45 pm with a 
second from Tonya Helbig.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

_____________________________Mayor 

 

       _____________________________Clerk 


